A Work Session was held May 3, 2016 at Hutchinson Hall, Town of Newark Valley at 7:00 pm. The following were

PRESENT: Stuart Yetter, Jr., Supervisor

Timothy Dalton, Councilman Joe Tomazin, Jr., Councilman Warren Smith, Councilman

Daniel Cheresnowski, Councilman

Also Present: Charles Meade; Highway Superintendent, Charlie Morgan, Del Mock, Sue Meade, Sindy Morse, and Tom Larson; Code.

Supervisor Yetter called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

The Pledge of Allegiance was dispensed with because the meeting was held in the middle meeting room due to an arraignment.

Junk Disposal Resolution

The following resolution is needed to dispose of unusable items:

Resolution #48-2016 Junk Disposal Resolution

On a motion offered by Councilman Smith and seconded by Councilman Tomazin, the Town Board authorizes the disposal of the following items:

Dell Optiplex GX620 computer HP Deskjet 6122 printer HP Deskjet F380 All-in-one printer HP Deskjet 990CSE printer Crosley Conservator Dehumidifier

Councilman Dalton - AYE
Councilman Smith- AYE
Councilman Tomazin, Jr. - AYE
Councilman Cheresnowski - AYE
Supervisor Yetter, Jr. - AYE
Motion Carried

Department Reports

Highway

Superintendent Meade discussed with the Board the following:

- ❖ Check from Weitsman's for scrap metal from Spring Clean-up
- * Rock wall on Newark Valley/Maine Rd.
- CHIPS money for highway reconstruction
- **❖** NYMIR inspection
- ❖ Again, the rock wall on Newark Valley/Maine Road
- Spring Clean-up

1 05/03/2016

Code Enforcement

Tom Larson discussed with the Town Board the following items:

- The Mobile Home Ordinance needing to be updated
- People living in a camper since the fall season on Brown Rd.
- Local business wants to sell donuts
- The new printer works great thank you!
- Went to training update for 911

Dog Control

Supervisor Yetter gave a brief update from Denise Liske. There is a serious dog issue. A couple of irate neighbors in the village have been feuding and it has now escalated. They want to talk to the Town Board and have been invited to the next Board Meeting. Denise has done her job in this situation by meeting the requirements of the law.

Items of Interest to the Board Members

There was discussion concerning taking over the village streets.

There was discussion about the Fire Department pursuing a second bid for their expansion.

The Board discussed the salt shed, the Historian Building remodel, and the NYMIR inspection

On a motion offered by Councilman Cheresnowski and seconded by Councilman Smith, the meeting was adjourned at 7:44 P.M.

The next scheduled meeting is May 17, 2016 at 7:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara S. Mock

2 05/03/2016